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3000 Pinewood Avenue, Coquitlam, B.C.  V3B 7Y7

Phone: (604) 464-2513    Fax: (604) 937-8056
Email: pinetree@sd43.bc.ca

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

On May 4th at 2:30 Pinetree Secondary School will be holding an Emergency Evacuation Drill, followed by a release of students to their parents or legal guardians. All schools in the Coquitlam School District (SD #43) are holding similar drills during our Emergency Preparedness Week. 
1. Examine the map of Town Center Fields. Parents can either walk to school or drive. To minimize traffic congestion it is preferred that parents walk to meet their child. Arrive by 2:00.

a. If driving, parents must ensure they park in the designated area. Please look at the attached map.
b. Grade 9 and 10 parents park in the designated are (see attached map).
c. Grade 11 and 12 parents park in the designated area (see attached map).
2. The students begin evacuation from the school at 2:15.
3. Parents will go to the field at 2:30, pick up their child.
a. The students will be gathered at Cunnings Field (see the attached map).
b. Parents will walk to Cunnings Field and the greeting area. There they will be directed to the appropriate PACK (homeroom) to pick up their son or daughter. Parents need to know their son or daughter’s PACK (homeroom) number prior to arrival. 
a. Check in with your son or daughter’s PACK teacher. 

b. Exit by foot, or if you have parked at Pinetree, walk back to the parking lot and safely leave.

4. At 3:30 any students who still remain at Cunnings Field will be dismissed. 

5. Students will be released to either their parent/guardian or designated emergency release contact.
Please feel free to contact the school if you have any further questions.

Sincerely, 

Dave Phelan

Vice Principal
PInetree Secondary School 
2
“Accepting Challenges Together”


